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B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

Day Chapter 
 

Monday, October 7, 2013 
 

9:00 am Sit ‘n Sew 

1:00 pm Meeting, Program, Show and Tell 
 

Fairview Methodist Church 

Star l ight  P iecemakers  
Chapter  Meeting  

 

Thursay October  3 ,  2013  
Door s Open at  6 pm  

Meet ing and  Progr am at  7 PM  
 

Fa ir view Met h od is t  Ch ur c h  

Missouri Historic Costume and Textile 

Collection with Jean Parsons 
 

Jean L. Parsons, Associate Professor 

and Curator, will be making a presenta-

tion on the Missouri Historic Costume 

and Textile Collection at Mizzou which 

houses The Cornett Quilt collection. Jean 

will share with us about the museum, which 

is temporarily shut down while their space 

is being renovated on Campus, and the col-

lection. They will be back in the permanent 

building in the late Spring/early Summer. 

Jean will give a power point presentation 

about the museum and show some photos of 

the quilts. When they are back in their per-

manent space, she has invited us for a pri-

vate tour during which they will pull some 

of the quilts out for us to see.  
 

This will be a wonderful opportunity to dis-

cover new design, use of color, and meth-

ods the quilters were able to incorporate 

into their quilts.  
 

Bring a  project to share with the members 

as each one brings inspiration to each of us. 
 

Fall is here!  Alice Leeper 

A Winn-ing Quilt 

with Jodi Winn 
 

New is good and a new quilt 

store is always good.  We have 

Jodi Winn, who owns “A Winn-

ing Quilt Shop” in Jefferson 

City, as our guest speaker in October.  Clever 

name for a quilt store, don’t you think!   She 

will be telling us about her new shop, what 

classes she offers, Block of the Month, etc. She 

may even bring items for us to purchase if we 

want.  I hear she likes Brights, so get ready, 

Girls.  October is a great month to take a road 

trip to Jefferson City to check her out.   
 

Also bring your scissors, knives, and blades to 

the Day Chapter as Jerry Ricker will be here 

again to sharpen them.  
  
Our program booklets for 2013-14 should be 

ready at the meeting.  Be sure to take yours 

home with you.   
 

Happy Quilting!  Mary Petersen, Day Chapter 

President 

  

Many thanks to Cecile Mazan, Suzanne Glenn, and Ann 

Goff for September’s delicious hospitality. October is set 

with Cecile and Barb Nixon…….think about adding one 

of your treats to the next hospitality table!!!! 
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Newsletter deadline is the Wednesday after the  
Executive Board Meeting at 6:30 pm, of each month. 
E-mail items to: mmwooly@yahoo.com 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail 
Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 
established in 1978, and dedicated to edu-
cating its members and the community in 
the art and appreciation of quilt making. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Submitted by  

Judi Kirkpatrick 

As of September 9, 2013 

Checking Acct. Balance $12,473.39    

Savings 1,033.71  

CD's (2) 10,836.76  

Total Combined Balance $24,343.86 

  

Number of Members   

  

Fiscal Year Beginning    
Balance 

$ 8,965.14 

FYTD Income 6,301.66 

FYTD Expenses 2,793.41 

Current Checking Acct. Bal. $12,473.39 

2013-2014 BTQG Executive 

Board 

 

Elected Officers   

CEO Chairman Sharon Lawler 573-696-0102 (home) 

Vice-Chairman Hank Botts 573-424-1190 (cell) 

Secretary Betty White 573-696-3776 (home) 

Treasurer Judi Kirkpatrick 660-734-0358 (cell) 

Day Chapter President Mary Petersen 573-446-2335 (home) 
573-289-4120 (cell) 

Starlight Chapter President Kaye Mallory 606-349-5128 (cell) 

Past CEO Dennis Smith 573-349-5128 (cell) 

Appointed Chairpersons   

Day Chapter Program Chair Brenda Austin 573-657-2332 (home) 

Starlight Program Chair Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 (cell) 

Librarian Merril Winfield 573-446-8676 (home) 

Historian Virginia Peterson 573-442-0042 (home) 

Service Project Irmgard Marsh 
Connie Richards 

573-230-6196 (cell) 
573-346-1577 (cell) 

Newsletter Marilyn Wooldridge 573-289-2957 (cell) 

Membership Booklet Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 (cell) 

Webmaster Willie Morris 573-445-4217 (home) 

Membership Corinne Remeika 573-449-7574 (home) 

Hospitality Christi Brietzke 573-449-3405 (home) 

Retreat Barb Nixon 573-239-1039 (cell) 

Quilt Show  Dennis Smith 573-349-5128 (cell) 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first 
Monday of the month at 1:00 pm and the first 
Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm at the Fairview 
United Methodist Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., 
Columbia, Missouri.  
 

Executive Board of Directors monthly meeting’s 
minutes are located on the Guild’s webpage. 

 

Quilt Show May 9-11, 2014.  
 

Rev up your sewing machines or 

slather your hand stitching threads 

with bees wax and finish some more 

quilts for display. More information 

on the show will be coming soon.  
 

Dennis Smith has agreed to serve as 

the quilt show chairperson, but you 

know that putting a show together is 

a group effort, so be ready to donate 

your time and talent for the neces-

sary subcommittees such as Market 

Place, advertising, raffle quilt, and 

quilt hanging.  
 
 

Happy quilting. 
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“AND NOW A WORD FROM YOUR CEO” 

 

What is the Cost of Newsletters?  Newsletters are essential to an organization.  Like 

everything else, however, they come with a price.  In an effort to keep you informed 

of guild expenses, here is a breakdown of what it currently costs to print and mail our 

BTQG newsletter to each member.  Expense per person each month:  paper and 

printing a newsletter 70 cents, stamp for a newsletter 46 cents, mailing label 3 cents, 

3 seals required by post office 2 cents.  Total cost for one newsletter to arrive in your 

mail box is $1.21.  Cost for the year per person is $14.52.  Last year, approximately 130 newslet-

ters were mailed each month.  As of Monday evening, September 9, BTQG has 163 members.  Of 

these, 95 have requested receipt of their newsletter by post office mail.  In addition, we print a 

few extra newsletters to have available at the membership table each month. 

 

Update of BTQG Policies.  You will notice revised Policies in your 2013-2014 Mem-

bership Directory that will be available at October’s chapter meetings.  These revised 

policies are also on our web site, http://btqg.missouri.org for your convenience.  The 

revisions were approved by the Board of Directors at their regular monthly meeting on 

September 9, 2013.  Revisions were necessary to bring the Policies more in line with 

the By-Law changes that were approved by the guild membership in March 2013, es-

pecially the changes that moved chapter presidents, chapter program chairpersons, the hospitality 

chairperson, and the membership chairperson into positions on the Board of Directors.  If you 

have questions about any of the policies, please talk to a member of the Board for clarification or 

for a possible future revision. 

 

Member photos for our Directory.  It can be challenging to match names with faces in a group as 

large as our guild. Some of our members proposed taking black and white photos of 

members for the Membership Directory, and the Board approved this project. During 

chapter meetings over the next several months, Karon Huggler or Laura Eggeman will 

be asking your permission to take your picture for this project. Being included is op-

tional, of course, and you can forward a preferred head-shot picture to Karon or Laura 

if you prefer. Pictures will not be posted on our guild web site. For this year, a page 

with small pictures will be available in February at the Membership table. The photos taken this 

year will become the back 2 to 4 pages of the 2014-2015 Membership Directories. Cost for these 

additional pages for around 200 directories should add less than $133. The Board hopes that you 

like this idea and that you will choose to take part in the photo project. 

 

Sharon Lawler 

CEO for 2013-2014 

A thought provoking idea……. 
 

I mentioned the book NO TIME ON MY HANDS during 

my presentation at the September day chapter.  And, I 

also suggested a quilter’s book group, which would be-

gin with those interested reading that book.  There are 

many other books that a discussion group might enjoy.  

If interested, people should email or phone me directly 

and I will organize a first meeting to get this off the 

ground.  
 

Bettina Havig 

bettinaqc@socket.net 

573-449-1602 

http://btqg.missouri.org
mailto:bettinaqc@socket.net
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Please contact , Hank Botts with information regarding 

interest group meetings. Feel free to attend any group 

listed in the calendar. It’s  advisable to call the contact for 

up to date information. Hank can be reached at 573-424-

1190 or jackandhank@mchsi.com. 

Interest groups that are sanctioned by the guild and are 

open to any member are listed in the newsletter. Interest 

groups that are not open to all guild members (i.e. closed 

because they are full) will not be listed in the calendar. If 

anyone is  interested in starting a new interest groups or 

stitching group they are welcome to do so. 

October   Calendar 2013 

Guild related or sponsored activities are included in the Master Calendar. 

Interest groups that are currently closed are noted with ‡‡. For additional 

    information, call the contact person listed.  New interest groups may be formed at any time.                                             

Please contact Vice CEO, Hank Botts, 573-424-1190 or email jackandhank@mchsi.com 

BOARD AND CHAPTER EVENTS 

Date Time Event Place & Contact 

7 Oct. 

  
9:00 AM 

Day Chapter Sit and Sew 

  

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Mary Petersen      573-289-4120 

  

7 Oct. 

  
1:00 

Day Chapter Meeting 

Jodi Winn from Jefferson City 

Owner, A Winn-ing Quilt Shop 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Mary Petersen     573-446-2335 

3 Oct. 7:00 PM 
Starlight Piecemakers 

Doors open 6:00 to sew, visit, eat 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Kaye Mallory   660-349-5128 
  

14 Oct. 6:30 PM Board of Directors Meeting 

ReMax Boone Realty 

33 E. Broadway 

Sharon Lawler   573-696-0102 

  
16 Oct. 5:00 PM Newsletter Deadline 

Marilyn Wooldridge 

mmwooly@yahoo.com   

660-848-2213 

SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

 

  

Skills Group/Free Motion Quilting  

(Class suspended until further no-

tice) 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

class by Marilyn Smith 

 

9 Oct. 10:00 AM Small Wonders--New Group 
at Oasis 

contact Karon Huggler   443-7410 

 

10 Oct. 9:30-11:30 Sassy Stitchers (Day Appliqué) 
at Quilt 4U 

contact Donna Burris   474-4338 

 

17 Oct. 1:00 PM 
EZ2B Stitchers 

(Handmade Quilts) 

at Quilt 4 U 

contact Linda Sandlin   814-1629 
 

17 Oct. 9:00 AM English Paper Piecing 
For location, contact 

Joan Westcott   874-8160 

 

 By email Mystery Quilt 
contact Cecile Mazan  

cemmazan@gmail.com 

‡‡CLOSED SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

 

14 Oct. 

 

2:30 PM 
‡‡Innovators Joan Westcott   874-8160 

  

24 Oct.. 

 

9:00 AM 
‡‡Red Work Myrna Powers   573-445-0766 

mailto:mmwooly@yahoo.com
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Cabin Fever 

2014 Winter Retreat Update 
 

Registrations have poured in for the retreat; thanks for your enthusiastic response!  
 

If you are participating in the Secret Sister activity, you will receive your Secret 

Sister information sheet at the October meetings.  
 

You will receive your retreat packet at the November meetings. 
 

Our retreat is limited to 55 participants, as in years past, in case of possible last-

minute cancellations. This is also due to budget considerations. We currently have 

a small waiting list. 
 

“Bear” in mind that this is our first year at our new retreat location, so this is a 

learning experience for everyone. 

 

Thanks.   Barb Nixon and Cabin Fever Retreat Team 

September 2014 BTQG’s Guest Lecturer and Workshop Instructor 
 

Monique Dillard of Rockford, Illinois, will be BTQG’s guest lecturer and workshop instructor 

in September 2014.  On Thursday evening, September 25, Monique will present a trunk show of over 50 

quilts to our membership.  She will talk about her early interest in quilts and the techniques used in creat-

ing each of her quilts.  Friday’s all day class will give 25 members a hands-on opportunity to begin con-

struction of “Victoria Rose” with Monique showing her techniques and tips along the way.  Cost for this 

7 hour class is $35, plus $8 for the pattern.  Saturday morning’s class is open to 25 members, and 

Monique will guide us in construction of a block for the quilt top called “’67 Rambler.”  Monique will 

also teach us about color choice decisions and accuracy techniques in block construction, cutting, and 

pressing.  Cost for this 3 hour class is $20, plus $8 for the pattern.  Use of or purchase of her special rul-

ers for the classes is optional, but they do assist with speed and accuracy during construction.  Our 

BTQG library has 2 of her rulers and a book for check out to members.  More details and Monique’s 

supply list for the classes will be given closer to September 2014. 

Monique began her experience with handwork and sewing while growing up in the Manitoba 

area of Canada.  Since moving to the States, she has published over 76 quilt patterns and designed 6 cut-

ting rulers.  Many of her patterns are fat quarter friendly.  She has written several books and been fea-

tured in some quilting magazines, including American Patchwork and Quilting, Quilt Magazine, and 

Quiltmaker.  You can see her beautiful patterns, rulers, and book descriptions on her web site, 

www.opengatequilts.com and meet her in person during the events from September 25 through 27, 2014. 

In an effort to keep you informed of guild expenses, here is a breakdown of guild costs to bring 

Monique Dillard to you in September 2014.  Thursday night lecture fee is $300.  Friday’s all day class 

teaching fee is $400.  Saturday morning’s class is $200.  Mileage will be around $422 and meals around 

$62.  She has graciously agreed to stay in a member’s home, which will save us motel costs of around 

$180. 
 

Sharon Lawler, BTQG’s Vice CEO (Special Programs Chair) during 2012-2013 

 

http://www.opengatequilts.com
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P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

Starlight Piecemakers’ 
Chapter Meeting 

 

Thursday, October 3, 2013 
Doors open at 6 pm 

Meeting and Program at 7 pm 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

 

Day Chapter 
 

Monday, October 7, 
2013 

 

9 am Sit and Sew 
  1pm Business Meeting & Program 

 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

 

BTQG is on the Web 
 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

Mavis Mitzel Oct 5 

Jerri Deming Oct 6 

Robin Heider Oct 7 

Mona Stevenson Oct 10 

Pat Leister Oct 13 

Jean Brueggejohann Oct 15 

Christi Brietzke Oct 16 

Myrna Powers Oct 17 

Laura Eggeman Oct 18 

Mary Petersen Oct 19 

Glenna Lawson Oct 19 

Janice Haralson Oct 22 

Ruth Davis Oct 26 

Mary Pilkenton Oct 27 

Velma Dykstra Oct 27 

Sally Russell Oct 27 

Kathy Ellsworth Oct 29 

Bettina Havig Oct 29 

Joan Pottinger Oct 30 

Diana Fischer Oct 31 


